
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Message from the Head 

Dear Parents and Carers 
We hope that you all enjoyed our Sports Day on Thursday morning. It was a brilliant event with every child showing their 
individual athletic ability and team spirit. Thank you to everyone who came to watch and a huge thank you to the PTCA who 
helped by serving cream teas to the families as well as providing our children with a very well-deserved ice pole to help 
them cool down afterwards! A huge thank you must also be mentioned for the fantastic Sports Leaders at Penair School 
who helped us to run the event so smoothly. They were fantastic ambassadors for Penair and really helped us to deliver 
a hugely successful morning to all involved.  
In the afternoon, the fun continued with a visit  
from the Devoran Pilot Gig Club who let the  
children explore the Gig boat and taught the  
children about the history of the regatta in light of  
the Regatta Revival Event that took place over the  
weekend. 
We hope that you all have a very enjoyable half 
term when it gets here and we look forward to  
seeing you and the children on our return on  
Monday 5 June.   
    
Best wishes  
Miss Lock 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

DEVORAN NEWS 
 

22 May 2023 

Can your child ride a horse? 
The Devoran Diamonds Show Jumping Team are looking for one more person to  
join them for the school show jumping competition that is taking place on 30 June. 
Your child will need: own horse / access to a horse, own transport and be able to  
jump 40cm+.  
 
If your child might be interested in joining this group or you know of anyone else  
who might be interested, please do get in touch with Mrs Andrews.  



 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Sporting News 
In2Hockey Tournament 

What an exceptional day of Hockey last week.  
We headed to Penair School on Friday the 19th May to take part in the Year 5 and 6 In2Hockey Tournament, we 
have such an enthusiastic large group of hockey players at Devoran School making up a large after school 
Hockey Club, all of the hockey players wanted to go to the tournament so we were lucky to be able to take 3 
teams! 1st team was made up of our Year 6 players and the other two teams were made up of our Year 5 
players. 
We were so proud of everyone; some children have only been playing hockey for a few months and others only 
started last year but they have all grown in confidence and skills and it was lovely to see them all play on 
Friday. They did Devoran proud and came home with 1st, 2nd and 5th position out of 7 teams.  
Year 6 - 1st   
Year 5 - 2nd   
Year 5 - 5th   
This is an amazing end to our hockey season. This is what the children had to say about the event: 
 
Team 1 
On 19th of May Year 5 and 6 went to Penair School to participate in a big hockey tournament. The Year 6 team 
contained 8 players: Imogen, Amelia, Elsie S, Isla G.B, Sollie, Beau, Leo and Rory. The Year 6 team came first 
overall scoring 20 goals in total and conceded none. We had a fantastic time and we really gelled together as a 
team. Well done Year 6 team keep up the good work.   Imogen, Year 6  
 
Team 2  
Our hockey tournament was really fun because we lost one, drew one and won the rest so now we are the 
best. We tried our hardest and believed we could win. We all had opportunities to score and most of them 
went in. 
It was excellent and was a great day to play.  Flora Year 5 
It was really fun and we tried our hardest.   Charlotte Year 5 
It was an epic day of hockey, we all enjoyed it.  Ellie Year 5 
It was really fun, everyone tried their best.   Harvey Year 5 
 
Team 3 
It was very fun and brought new challenges.  Ella P Year 5 
It was very fun and I learnt lots.    Elpie Year 5 
I challenged myself and had a great time.  Joni Year 5 
It was fun.      Euan Year 5 
I really enjoyed it but sometimes I got a bit frustrated! It presented lots of challenges and we all worked well as 
a team.  Morley Year 5 
We all played really well together and we only let in 4 goals in 6 matches so we were a really strong team. 
            Miko Year 5 
 



 

 
 
 
 

 

Sporting News 
Semi Finals Under 11s Hardball Cricket.  
 
We have had a great day of cricket today! 
We headed to Mount Hawke Cricket Club for an U11 County Hardball Cricket match against Mount Hawke. The 
boys did exceptionally well, with lots of wickets and runs, great team spirit and sportsmanship. Devoran have 
now made it through to the county finals. 
 
Devoran 268 
Mount Hawke 203 
 
It was really fun and we won! We played at a lovely ground and played great people, it was a great experience 
and we smashed it! We are looking forward to the next round. Cricket Team   
 

Running Club 
What a beautiful morning for running club! 
Running Club is always ready to welcome new 
runners. KS1 children must have an adult  
running with them, KS2 are able to run with the 
running leaders. All abilities are welcome! Meet  
in the school reception at 8:05 for an 8:15 start.   
  


